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Term 3 - Week 8  
Issue 13 - 5th September 2024 

 

 

 

The children have been really enjoying the swimming program over the last two weeks. A big thank 

you to the parents who have assisted the children during the program. It is great to see the progress 

the children make over the course of the 9 days. 

 

Other highlights this term have been student success across a range of sports. 

On Monday 16th September 20 of our Year 3-6 students will be taking part in the Division Athletics at 

Ross Reserve. 

 

Today members of the Springvale Rise Primary School Hub joined our own Hub members to take part 

in the Women’s Forum held in our gym.  It was a wonderful day enabling those attending to be  

involved in a number of health focused activities as well as socialize and enjoy a delicious lunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leonie Fitzgerald 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

Dandenong South Primary School has a holistic approach to learning where the  academic, physical,  

social, and emotional needs of all children are fostered through the school’s values of being:  

Be Responsible Be Safe and Respect 

DANDENONG SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 
52 Kirkham Road, Dandenong South   

Phone: 03 9792 3726 

 
 THIS NEWSLETTER IS AVAILABLE ON THE 

SCHOOL WEBSITE  
School Website:  www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au 

(Use this website to access SENTRAL’s Parent Portal) 

Principal: Ms Leonie Fitzgerald 

Assistant Principal: Ms Angela Savaglio 

Acting Assistant Principal: Ms. Peta Emmett  
Acting Assistant Principal Wellbeing: Ms. Deb Handley 
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Dates to  

remember     

Upcoming  

Events 

Monday  
26th August - 
5th September  

Grades 3-6 

Swimming Program 

Friday 
20th September 

Last day of Term3 

School finishes at 

2:30 

Friday  
11th October 

Grade 5/6 

District Gala Day 3 

 
Monday 
14th October - 
Tuesday  
15th October 
 

Foundation-Grade2 

Cyber Safety  

Tuesday 
22nd October 

 

Grade 2 Excursion 

Twisted Science 

Tuesday 
22nd October 

Foundation - Grade 1  

Wildlife Xposure     

Incursion 

 

 2024 

 TERM        

DATES 

School  

Holidays 

Term 3 Holidays 

Monday  

15th July 

To 

Friday 20th  

September 

 

Saturday 21st 
September 

To 

Sunday 6th  

October 

Term 4 Holidays 

 Monday  

7th October 

To 

Friday 20th  

December 

Saturday 

 21st December 

To 

Monday  

27th January  

2025  

Calendar Dates 
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Child safety and wellbeing at Dandenong South Primary School 

Informa�on for families and the school community 

 

Dandenong South Primary School is committed to providing an environment where students are 
safe and feel safe.  

 

Our child safety framework includes policies, codes and procedures that explain how we support 
and maintain the safety and wellbeing of our students and protect them from harm. These     
documents are available on our website. It includes our 

• Child Safety Policy 

• Child Safety Reporting and Responding Obligations Procedures, and 

• Child Safety Code of Conduct, which outlines acceptable and unacceptable behaviours for 
all staff and volunteers at our school. 

 

We are also committed to continuous improvement of our child safety framework. We are       
currently reviewing our child safety policies and practices to ensure they are up-to-date and   
effective.  

 
Our students and families are important partners in providing a child safe environment.  

These regular newsletter reminders are one of the ways we ensure our school community is 
aware of: 

• our commitment to child safety, and  

• how to provide feedback or raise child safety concerns. 

 

If you have any concerns about child safety at any time, please contact Deborah Handley on 
9792 3727. Any child safety complaints or concerns are treated seriously. For more information 
about our school’s complaints process, see our Complaints Policy.  

 

We also welcome your ideas on ways we can improve our approach to child safety and          
wellbeing. If you have any suggestions or comments, please contact  

Deborah Handley on 9792 3726 or at deborah.handley@education.vic.gov.au 

 
 



Page 4   Issue 13 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week, Foundation students went on 

an excursion to the Big Goose Farm.        

Students were provided with opportunities 

to learn about animals and their habitats 

as well as to identify the needs of the      

animals. Students were able to get close to 

the animals and learn how to feed and to 

handle them. They enjoyed the tractor ride 

around the farm and were able to see both 

farm and wild animals. We had an             

enjoyable day at the farm 

Several dads attended our Father’s Day 

celebrations at school last week.  

Foundation students and their dads were 

thrilled to design and construct paper jets 

as part of the activities.  They then went 

outside to test how far their jets could fly. 
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Last Friday, the Grade 1 students had a special morning to celebrate Father’s Day. The children and 
their dads enthusiastically participated in the various activities, and everyone had lots of fun. The smiles 
on the children’s faces said it all! 
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Following the Grade 3/4 students' recent science experiments, the Grade 2 students were thrilled to 
take part in our own PrimeSci incursion. During the session, we delved deeper into Earth-related topics 
such as weather and the water cycle. We even had the opportunity to create our very own 'Earth'. 

 



Page 7   Issue 13 2024 

 

 

 

 
 

We are almost at the end of two weeks of swimming. The students have loved learning different     

swimming styles, floating and survival skills. Back in the classroom, they have been focused on          

developing an understanding of capacity in Mathematics as well as practising their multiplication and   

division facts. In Literacy, they have been reading and writing procedures and scientific reports. This is 

to prepare them for creating, conducting and reporting their own experiments for their Inquiry projects.  

Some of our students represented Dandenong South Primary School at the Dandenong District Athletics 

and achieved great results.  
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During the two week Swimming Program, the SSS students are 
split into six groups. Each group contains students from three 
different classes. This gives all of the senior students a chance 
to learn and socialise with a range of people. Mixing with new 
teachers and new friends helps with the transition process from 

primary school to high school. 
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        District Athletics 
  
On Friday the 30th of August, Dandenong South Primary School sent 54 students to the Dandenong    
District Athletics Competition. They all competed very well. These were the most outstanding results for 
the day: 

9/10 year old girls Event 1 Event 2 
Event 

3 

First name Surname Grade      

Ella 

SULEMANOVSK
I 34B 800m - First    

Sihana SAITOVSKI 56C Hurdles - First    

12/13 year old girls      

First name Surname Grade      

Ilya MAQSUDI 56B Long jump - Second    
12/13 year old girls      

First name Surname Grade      

Sienna KORCARI 56A 200m - First   

Zoha REZAEE 56F Long jump - Second    

9/10 year old boys      

First name Surname Grade      

Osman NAZARI 34B High jump - Second    

Muhammed SLEIMAN 34C 800m - Second 
Relay - 
Second  

Rahmatullah DARWISHI 34C Relay - Second   

Irfan HAIDER 34E Relay - Second   

Ayaan MUSA 34F Long jump - Second   

Faraz NAZARI 56C Hurdles - First 
Relay - 
Second  

11 year old boys    

First name Surname Grade    

Ajdin RUSANOVSKI 56A High jump - Second   

Zakria NEKMAL 56C Triple jump - Second   

Bilal SLEIMAN 56E 200m - Second   

Danish AZIZI 56E Shot put - First   

12/13 year old boys     

First name Surname Grade     

Noah LABROOY 56B Long jump - Second 
Shot put 
- Second  

Ardi SHABANI 56B Shot put - Second   

Adel MANGAL 56C Relay - First   

Arben BANUSEVSKI 56D Hurdles - First 
Triple 
jump - 

Relay 
- First 

Gazmend SULEMANI 56D High jump - Second 
Relay - 
First  

Nuzayh HUSSAIN 56D Relay - First   

Ahmad MASSOUD 56E 1500m - Second   
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                                      District Athletics 
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     School Saving Bonus  

 
 

Dear parents and carers,  

 

In Term 4 2024, families with a child enrolled in a government school from Prep to Year 12 in 

2025 will receive the one-off $400 School Saving Bonus. 

 

The $400 School Saving Bonus provides families with support for education-related costs, 

such as school activities and/or school uniforms and textbooks. 

 

The School Saving Bonus is not available for full-fee international students, home schooled 

students, TAFE students and students attending kindergarten in 2025.     

 

Actions for parents and carers 

Before 18th October 2024, the Department of Education is asking parents and carers to: 

Complete enrolment: If your child, or children are changing government schools for 

Term 1 2025, or starting Prep or Year 7 in 2025. For more information, read about    

Enrolling in School.   

Check your contact information: Ensure your email address and phone number is up to 

date with us. You can check this information by contacting us directly. 

 

We need to ensure your contact information is up to date as the Department of Education will 

email you twice: 

in October, to verify your email address 

in November, with your $400 School Saving Bonus and access to an online system. 

Please check your junk mail regularly to make sure you do not miss an important email. 

To learn more about the School Saving Bonus, download the School Saving Bonus Information 

sheet for government school parents and carers  

 

Information sheet for parents and carers (DOCX, 106KB) 

 

or visit vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus.   
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Prep Bags 2024 Survey  
 
 
 
Have your say about this year’s Prep bags in a short survey, closing 
Sunday 29 September 
 
Each year, the Department of Education gives every Prep student attending 
a Victorian government school a bag full of goodies to celebrate this     
milestone in their education journey.  

 

The information and educational resources in the bags are designed to help 
Prep students and their families thrive from the start of Term 1. 

 

The department is inviting parents and carers of current Prep students to 
complete a short survey about the 2024 Prep bags, by 5 pm on Sunday 29 
September 2024. 

 

Your feedback will help the department learn what families liked about the 
Prep bags and what can be improved in 2025. 

 

You can have your say at Prep bags 2024 evaluation survey. 

The survey takes 5 to 10 minutes to complete, and responses are      
anonymous.  

For more information on this year’s Prep bags, refer to Prep bags. 
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     Community hub  

Today the Community Hub has had the pleasure of hosting the annual Women's Health Forum, a            
co-production between ourselves and Springvale Rise Primary School. 
 
We were fortunate to host many providers who have facilitated information sessions on a range of topics 
with the aim of empowering our participants. 
 
We were very grateful to have the attendance of both Gabrielle Williams Minister for Government         
Services, Consumer Affairs and Public and Active transport, as well as a Lana Formoso, the Mayor of 
Greater Dandenong Council. Both of our guests spoke generously about their personal commitments to 
the women's health sector. 



Page 18   Issue 13 2024 

 



Page 19   Issue 13 2024 

 



Page 20   Issue 13 2024 

 


